
 

 

CITY OF TUALATIN 
Staff Report 

 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Abby McFetridge, Engineering Associate  
Mike McCarthy, City Engineer     

 
DATE:     February 10, 2025 

SUBJECT: 
Project update for the 65th/Borland/Sagert Improvements Project. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Staff will provide an overview of the conceptual design for The 65th/Borland/Sagert Improvements 
Project. This design was developed by City staff and consultants working together with staff from 
Washington and Clackamas Counties. The intersections of 65th Avenue & Borland Road and 65th 
Avenue & Sagert Street were identified for improvements in the Transportation System Plan 
update and by congestion complaints from the community. 

Traffic analysis and user feedback identified the intersection of 65th Avenue with Borland Road as 
the location from which capacity issues originate in this area. The conceptual design focuses on 
improving this intersection which will also improve traffic flow and safety at the intersection of SW 
65th Avenue with Sagert Street. 

The conceptual design adds a northbound right-turn lane for traffic on 65th Avenue turning onto 
Borland Road, which frees up space and green-time for northbound traffic on 65th Avenue through 
the intersection.  This would allow more green-time to be allocated to other key movements at the 
intersection, thus reducing congestion.  

This project was identified through community feedback and is included in the current and 
upcoming update to the Transportation System Plan. Traffic analysis and design work began in the 
fall of 2024.  This item is to provide a project update and hear any Council input as we move 
forward in project design. 

 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- 65th/Borland/Sagert Project Update PowerPoint 
 



 


